TARRANT COUNTY’S CREDIT UNION

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES OF MARCH 2022
(To be submitted for membership approval: March 2023 – Annual Business Meeting)
Board Members:

Present: 
Alan Thomas, Chairman

Craig Maxwell, Vice-Chairman

Judy McDonald, Treasurer

Robert Carter, Director

Steve Sparks, Director

Kylie Giancotti, Director
Absent:  Tom Spencer, Secretary

Associate Directors 
Present: 
Jennifer Mitchell 

Travis Yarborough

President and CEO of Tarrant County’s Credit Union, Lily Newfarmer, introduced herself and welcomed attendees, and explained the process for discussion, questions, and voting in the virtual format. 

Chairman, Alan Thomas then introduced himself and members of the Board of Directors and, after confirming a quorum was present, called to order the 66th Annual Membership Meeting of Tarrant County’s Credit Union, held virtually on Thursday, March 24, 2022 at 6:30 p.m.
Mr. Thomas requested the members present review the minutes of the prior Annual Meeting that were made available on the Credit Union’s website. Steve Sparks made a motion to approve the minutes of the last Annual Meeting held on March 25, 2021. Second by Judy McDonald. Attendees voted to approve the minutes. Motion carried.  
Mr. Thomas directed members to the Annual Report, calling attention to the Statement of Financial Position and noted that the Credit Union had received an unqualified audit report from the audit firm of Waypoint Advisory Services, who performed the Credit Union’s annual financial audit. Mr. Thomas discussed TCCU’s 2021 Financial Report and assured those in attendance that, in spite of the negative impact of the Pandemic and stimulus payments, the credit union is stronger than ever and well poised for growth in the coming years.  

Ms. Newfarmer addressed the ongoing community outreach efforts by the staff, and expressed appreciation for the volunteer efforts put forth during the past year. She acknowledged Operations Vice-President, Shelli McCoy, for her recognition by the Cornerstone League showcasing Women of Credit Unions in Texas.
Mr. Thomas announced the resignation of Board member Steve Sparks and thanked him for his service during 2021. 

At this time, Mr. Thomas noted there was no unfinished business, and asked if there was any new business. There being none, Mr. Thomas announced that Carla Reaves, EVP of TCCU would be presenting the Nominating Committee report on behalf of Nominating Committee Chair, Ellie Garcia. Serving on the committee were Ellen Tingey with the Tarrant Regional Water District, Susan Sodek with Tarrant County Government, and Jill Navarrete with Workforce Solutions.  

Ms. Reaves reported the Nominating Committee met August 20, 2021, and voted to recommend incumbent Robert Carter and Associate Director, Travis Yarbrough, to fill the positions of Director on the Board of Tarrant County’s Credit Union for a term of 3 years. Applications to serve were received from both nominees.
Ms. Reaves stated that nominations from the general membership were sought, but no petitions had been received, and the Nominating Committee’s slate of officers was elected by acclamation.
There being no other business, Mr. Thomas called for a motion to concluded the business meeting at 
6:55 p.m. Craig Maxwell made a motion to conclude the meeting. Second by Judy McDonald. Motion carried.
______________________________________

____________________________________

Alan Thomas, Chairman 



Craig Maxwell, Vice-Chairman

